Year 1 Newsletter — Autumn 2023

Welcome to Year 1

Thank you for supporting your children to make a fantastic start to the first term in Year 1. We enjoyed our
unusual but exciting start to the year at Rushmere Baptist Church. Whilst we understand this may have created
some challenges for you and your family, we really appreciate your support, Thank you. We would also like to

thank the Baptist Church for kindly offering us a space to learn. The children made some lovely ‘thank you’

cards which were gratefully received. We are thrilled to be teaching back in our classrooms, the children have
settled well and are adjusting to any new routines.

This term we have planned lots of exciting

English activities which focus on making a
strong start with writing sentences. We will

also be learm‘ng how to write poems and

reading and writing about a book called

This term we will be focusing on reading, writing, ‘Beequ’ by Alexis Deacon.

and counting with numbers to 10. The children will After half-term we will be reading Where the
explore how ten can be made through adding two Wild Things Are’. ‘Storm Whale’ and ‘The

lparts, known as ‘part-part whole’. They will use Boy Who Cried Wolf. We will be exploring

resources to represent numbers and calculate stories with a familiar setting before the

addition and subtraction number sentences within children write their own versions

10 before moving on to within 20.

independently.

Later in the term we will learn about 2D, and 3D

shapes investigating them in practical contexts,
3D Geometric Shapes

using real objects, as well as answering questions o aﬁ ‘

in their Power Maths practice books.
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In History we are learning about toys - now and in the past: the children will learn about how toys have
changed over time. In Geography they will investigate differences between various parts of the world
before narrowing in on the local area, naming features and noticing the differences between towns
and the countryside. In science the children have been learning about the four seasons and noticing
the changes in the weather. After half term the children will learn about everyday materials by
learning how to identify, describe and classify them. In addition to this, the children will have the

opportunity to carry out simple investigations exploring the physical properties of a material.




Equi
Please could you ensure that your child has the following
equipment, clearly named, in school:

® Book bag.

e Indoor and outdoor P.E. kit.

e An apron in a named carrier bag. Please ensure that it
has sleeves and fits your child over their uniform.
e A named bottle, with water in it, to keep in the
classroom.

Homework

Reading- Books are selected to provide reinforcement of the
phonics they have already learned in class. Reading at home
is vital: it provides the opportunity for children to cement their
learning, and this improves confidence and enjoyment of
reading. Please note in your child’s diary when they have read
with you and feel free to make any other notes that you think

may be helpful.

Numbots-Your child has an individual password for
Numbots where they can carry out fun activities to develop

their mathematical understanding.

Bingo Homework — Your child will receive a homework
book with several different activities known as Bingo
Homework. Your child may choose a number of these to
complete by the end of each half term - we would love to see
the imaginative ways your child has completed the activities.
The children then have the opportunity to share their
homework with their peers in a class sharing session.

We need your help.

P.E. and Games

Indoor P.E. will be taught on a
Wednesday for all three year 1
classes. - this will follow a rolling
rota where two classes out of three
will have P.E each week.

Outdoor P.E. will be taught on a
Thursday

Please ensure your child brings in a
named P.E. kit including some warm
kit for outside. We also ask that
earrings are not worn on these days

and long hair is tied back.

If you have any concerns, worries or
questions, please do not hesitate to
contact your child’s class teacher as

soon as these arise.

The best way to do this is to speak
to the teacher at the end of the school
day (please only pass on urgent
messages in the morning).
Alternatively, you can contact the
front office and they will get a

message to us to contact you.

There are a variety of ways that we could use your help, particularly reading with

individuals and groups and changing reading books. Ifyou have any spare time to help

on a reqular basis, please speak to your child’s class teacher. Regular volunteers will be

required to have a DBS check and undertake training provided by the school.




